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Board of Directors
Tommy Dennis, President

Bryan Hall, Vice President/Pro Shop
MikeMelton, Treasurer/Finance

Betty Hand, Secretary/Greens & Grounds
Josh Clarey -Membership

Jeff Biniek - External Facilities
SamMinkowitz - Clubhouse

Trent McNabb - Social
Laura Passarello - Restaurant & Bar

Words from our President - Tommy Dennis
October was another great month! It was exciting to see all the families who
came out for the Witches Ride. It’s not everyday you get to witness over 30
witches flying around.
As we close out the year, we will have three vacancies on the Board of
Directors. Please send an email to: office@lakewoodgcc.com
with a short bio if interested.
Thank you!
Tommy



Office Manager - Penny Panter

Penny is always eager to help you with any questions you have. She can be
reached at 931-455-8770 X 2 or by email at office@lakewoodgcc.com

Office Hours
8:00 am - 2:00 pm Tuesday - Friday

Membership
Josh Clarey

Welcome New Members
Kent & Shelby Noble

Andrew & Laura Waites

The Greens and Grounds Committee is continuing to refine the Tree Management Plan, to
include which species and the quantity of trees to plant in the desired locations. While it is
taking more time than we would like, the upfront planning process is a necessary
investment that will pay off in the long-term success of the initiative. You may have
noticed that Trevor, Noah and the crew limbed-up several of the trees that were shading
parts of the course where we want grass to grow or where we had dead limbs that could have
fallen on unexpecting carts/players. Thanks to the members that came and assisted in the
cleanup!

Greens & Grounds -
Betty Hand

Winter on the New Greens

Asmany of you know by now, with the new TifEagle greens, winter time will be a little different
than years of the past. Unlike Bentgrass, TifEagle is a warm-season grass that will result in
better playing conditions during the summermonths, however, with that comes an increased
susceptibility to winter damage. While there is no guaranteed way to prevent winter damage,
there are several things my staff and I will do to try prevent and/or minimize any damage. One of
which will be to cover the greens when certain conditions arise. With that being said, due to the
small size of my staff, I will need to ask for help from themembership when the time comes to
cover. If you are interested in helping with the covering process, please send an email to
tvestalgcs@gmail.com so that I can put together a contact list. Thank you for the support!
Trevor Vestal - Superintendent



Finance - Mike Melton

Please visit the membership
website for the Financial details
for the month of September.

Thanks, Mike

External Facilities - Jeff Biniek
Pool is closed and we are looking at

resurfacing it for next year's
swimmers, if it is affordable . We are
also getting quotes for new floors in
the clubhouse in a couple of spaces

… bar and cocktail area

The replacement ceiling tiles have
arrived. Thanks toMarthaMerz, Betty
Hand, Bryan Hall & Tommy Dennis for
working on getting these installed.

Clubhouse - Sam Minkowitz



Lakewood Golf Shop/Golf Committee
Kenny Saunders & Bryan Hall

Golf Course Hours 7:30 am - dark :30 Tuesday-Sunday
Closed onMonday

Driving Range closes at 4:00 every Sunday

What a month for Hole-In-One Insurance recipients! Arlis Johnson and John
Rickman each had hole-in-ones on the same day playing in the same group.

Alan Jones also holed out #15 during Baits Cup weekend!
CONGRATS TO ALL!

The annual Baits Cup winners were Team Uselton

Andy Baits, Marty Gulley, our bagpipe
player and James McCord

Jerry Whitehurst
Double-Eagle #16
Driver/7-Iron

Playing with Dean Holland
And Dave Schmisseur

Not ONE but TWO
Hole-In-Ones
On the same day
In the same group!

October 12, 2023
John Rickman

Aced #3

And

Arlis Johnson
Aced #7

They were playing together
and

The other witness was
Richard Vaughn
CONGRATS!!



Lots of fun things coming up at Lakewood:
Mark your calendars NOW!

Friendsgiving - November 10 (see flyer below)
Make your reservations as soon as possible! There is limited
seating and it sold out last year. Doors will open at 5:45 pm.
There will be placecards at check-in for you to reserve your

seats with friends.
Breakfast with Santa - December 2

New Years Eve Band Party - December 31
Social - Trent McNabb (and Katie)

A Great Witches Ride and Halloween Party



Lakewood Ladies Golf Association
Martha Merz, Co-Chair (931-581-3576/marthamerz12@gmail.com)

Jennie Duncan, Co-Chair (jennieduncan1960@gmail.com)
Kathy Tierney, Secretary (mimitee@att.net)

Deby Barnett, Treasurer (debyann22@gmail.com)

Our ladies finished up our regular Playday season with the Fall Fling on Tuesday, October 17. We had 16 ladies play followed by a
wonderful lunch and festive fall decor provided by Cindy and her staff.

Winners of the scramble was the team of Linda Thoma, Trisha Gordon, Wanda Cope and DeeDee Frost. Closest to the straight
line winners were Lisa Layton for Red and DeeDee for Orange.

Our next event will be our Christmas Luncheon on Tuesday, December 6. Watch for more information and signups in November.

Restaurant & Bar
Cynthia Ramsey

& Laura Passarello

Kitchen & Bar Hours
Monday Closed
Tuesday 11 - 8

Wednesday 11 - 8
Thursday 11 - 8
Friday 11 - 9

Saturday 10 - 8
Sunday 10 -7

Lakewood is always happy to host any event you could imagine! A birthday,
wedding, shower, retirement party, and of course every holiday! Call and let us

help you plan the perfect event!

Make sure to print the last page (calendar) so you can keep up with all the great
things happening at Lakewood!

Don’t forget:
Kids eat FREE every Tuesday night starting at 5
Burger Night is EVERYWednesday
Big Bucks every Tuesday & Friday
Trivia withMel - last Tuesday every month
Bingo on Sundays and Family Bingo the first Tuesday every month

CHECK OUT OUR NEW FALL &WINTERMENU BELOW!
Call Lakewood to host your event.

Contact Cynthia Ramsey 931-455-8770 X1

Steak Night
Every Friday night
Check social media for a our cut

of the week and sides

mailto:marthamerz12@gmail.com
mailto:mimitee@att.net
mailto:debyann22@gmail.com


We helped host lots of events for our
Members this past month:

Bunko Babes
JimWoodard-Woodard’s Diamond

Showroom
Class of 1973 Reunion

Baits Cup
An 80th Birthday Party

And of course our annual Witches Ride
and Halloween Party









November 2023
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1
4:00 BINGO

2 3
5:00 Kids eat free
6:00 Family
Bingo Night
7:00 Big Bucks

1 2 3
7:00 Big Bucks

4
4:00 Private
Party

5
4:00 BINGO

6
Club Closed

7
5:00 Kids eat free
7:00 Big Bucks

8
Burger Night

9
2:00 Private
Party

10
6:00
Friendsgiving
7:00 Big Bucks

11

12
4:00 BINGO

13
Club Closed

14
5:00 Kids eat free
7:00 Big Bucks

15
Burger Night

16 17
7:00 Big Bucks

18

19
4:00 Bingo

20
Club Closed

21
5:00 Kids eat free
7:00 Big Bucks

22
Burger Night

23 24
7:00 Big Bucks

25

26
11:00 Sunday
Brunch
4:00 Bingo

27
Club Closed
6:00 Board
Meeting

28
5:00 Kids eat free
7:00 Big Bucks &
Trivia

29 30 1 2
Breakfast With
Santa

Lakewood Events
LGCC Board of Directors Meeting 4thMonday of every Month at 6:00
Big Bucks every Tuesday & Friday at 7:00
Trivia - last Tuesday of every month 7:00
Bingo - Sunday at 4:00 Family Bingo -first Tuesday eachmonth 6:00
Burger Night every Wednesday
Kids eat free every Tuesday night starting at 5:00

Recurring Events
Lions Club -meets Wednesday at 12:30
Kiwanis Club -meets Thursday at 12:30
DAR -meets 2nd Thursday of eachmonth at 12:00
Zach Shelton Dental group -meets 3rd Tuesday of eachmonth
Red Hat Society -meets 2nd Tuesday of eachmonth at 11:30
Rotary -meets Friday at 12:00
Outside Parties
Outside Golf Events

https://www.facebook.com/lakewoodtullahoma https://www.instagram.com/lakewoodgcc/

Lakewood Golf & Country Club ⧫ 1800 Country Club Drive ⧫ Tullahoma, Tennessee 37388 ⧫ 931-455-8770
https://www.lakewoodgcc.com/

https://www.instagram.com/lakewoodgcc/

